
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 

Dear Parent/Carer         3rd October 2025 
 
Good news! Our building work has started. On Monday 6 October, we begin the demolition of the 
sports hall as we clear the ground for the new building. 
 
The initial stages will involve site preparation, followed by the controlled demolition of the existing 
building by Morgan Sindall. All works will be carried out in accordance with current health, safety, 
and environmental regulations, and measures will be in place to minimise disruption, including 
noise and dust control. 
 
Working hours will typically be 8:00am to 5:00pm, Monday to Friday, with no work planned for 
weekends unless otherwise notified.  
 
There will be increased traffic over coming weeks as lorries will need to access the site. 
You'll be aware that we have restricted access to the school drive with the main aim of 
safeguarding children. Please continue to support us with this. 
 
We met with residents last night about the ongoing issues with traffic and parking on Moor lane 
and I would ask that you drop/collect your children further away from the school and not drive 
onto Moor Lane at all.  Traffic enforcement were in attendance this week and have said they will 
issue notices to drivers who are stopping on the yellow zig zags.  
 
We are also in dialogue with the local authority who are considering temporary parking 
restrictions during the build. In the meantime, please do help us with this. This is about protecting 
all of our children and pedestrians including those accessing the primary school.  
 
Kind regards 
 
Heidi Gale 
Headteacher  
 


